Sent: 22/10/2020 1:13:36 PM

C . TRIMMED: FW: DA 2020/1063 - Proposed Sportsground Lighting on John
Subject: :
Fisher Park

Attachments: DA2020 1063 Petition (7).docx; Letters of Objection to Floodlighting 1 001.jpg;
Letters of Objection to Floodlighting 001.jpg;

Attention: Ray Brownlee

CEO - Northern Beaches Council

Re: DA 2020/1063 - Proposed Sportsground Lighting on John Fisher Park

Firstly, thank you so much for accepting our invitation to personally discuss this matter.

Please find attached a Petition that we have collated, it will be endorsed by all residents of neighbouring
properties and will be presented to all relevant Council Representatives.

We now look forward to our on site meeting.
Best regards,

Frank Minnici

Mob 0404 821 428

e - fminnici@advantageline.com.au




20 October 2020

Mr. Michael Regan

Mayor, Northern Beaches Council
725 Pittwater Road

Dee Why NSW 2099 Australia

Mr. Ray Brownlee

CEO - Northern Beaches Council
725 Pittwater Road

Dee Why NSW 2099 Australia

Mr. David Walton

Curl Curl Ward Councilor - 0427 741 824
David.Walton@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
725 Pittwater Road

Dee Why NSW 2099 Australia

Ms. Natalie Warren

Curl Curl Ward Councilor - 0427 495 229
Natalie. Warren@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
725 Pittwater Road

Dee Why NSW 2099 Australia

Mr. Phil Lane — Planner, Northern Beaches Council
725 Pittwater Road
Dee Why NSW 2099 Australia

Dear Sirs/Madam;
RE: DA2020/1063 — Stadium lights at Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals

The purpose of this petition is;

1) To strongly object to the installation of Sporting Floodlights at Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals,
and

2) Raise serious questions concerning the probity and process being followed by Northern Beaches
Council in proposing this application.

3) Highlight the significant Safety Liability that Council has failed to address in this application and
will be unable to resolve.

4) Detail that the notification of this proposal failed to notify families on the Southern side of Bennett
Street nor any of the houses on Stirgess Ave. This shows no understanding of the traffic impact
this flawed proposal would have had and treats local families with contempt.

In the past decade the Northern Beaches region has experienced a significant increase in population
placing pressure on existing resources including playing fields.

Council had proposed to repurpose a section of Warringah golf course for playing fields but has
stepped away from this plan instead proposing lights on Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals. The
signatories to this letter submit that this proposal is a completely inappropriate solution and one
arrived at without regard for the significant but obvious concerns raised in this letter. As such we
submit that an independent review of the decision is warranted to investigate Council’s conduct,
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competency and any conflicts of interest regarding the proposal to install high powered lighting at
Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals both with respect to the conduct of council members and officers.

Therefore we request the appointment of a Probity Referee to oversee the consideration of this
matter proceeding, where in such circumstances the council has the care and control of the grounds,
is also the applicant and also the determining authority. Such an appointment would represent clear
and transparent good governance and anything less than that is unacceptable in the face of
increasing public scrutiny.

The local community is aware that the Mayor of Warringah has a perceived conflict of interest on this
issue due to his direct support of several sporting organisations. Whilst the Mayor’s support for these
codes is laudable the local community believes the Mayor’s role is to first and foremost represent
them ahead of vested interest groups where areas of conflict arise. Questions may be asked of the
Mayor if removing himself from such a serious debate is really providing tacit or direct support to
these clubs before the grievances of the local community, most heavily impacted, are able to be
heard.

The scope of the independent enquiry should include but not be limited to;

1) The competency of the Planner that prepared the Statement of Environmental Effects, and
the Council officer that accepted the report attached to this application needs to be
independently reviewed and examined.

There is no Traffic Report and no Acoustic Report tendered as part of the application.
These are the two areas which will have the most significant impact on the local area
resulting from this application. To conclude that neither impacts are significant to require
independent reports is either ineptitude or deliberate negligence and obfuscation. The
Planner preparing the report clearly demonstrates very limited knowledge of the local area.

Just to be clear this is the only location on the Northern Beaches where field lights have been
proposed where dedicated parking fronting the fields is NOT provided and where a road does
not run directly along the front of the fields. The traffic and safety impact of this factor is very
significant.

To provide an opinion that the usage will not have an acoustic affect on the local families is
insensitive, ill-informed and offensive. To not undertake a proper Acoustic Study shows no
understanding on the current noise impact of the Futsal at the Harbord Bowling Club. Council
is either negligent in its application or aware of the significant issues an Acoustic Report
would raise and is therefore deliberately avoiding commissioning one. Again there is no
buffer between the fields and the adjoining residential area unlike almost every other
example of playing fields which have proper and adequate car parking provided and also
buffer and diffuse noise.

The impact of traffic and acoustic disturbance caused by the planned lighting and sporting
visitors as a result of this submission would be severe if it were to be approved.

2) Currently the fields at Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals are being used for sporting
activities every afternoon of each weekday and all day on both Saturday and Sunday.
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During the weekend especially, because no parking has been provided for these fields this
lack of available parking means that visitors are forced to park on both sides of the street
along Bennett Street, Holloway Place, Manuela Place and Stirgess Ave which provides
significant congestion (as highlighted in blue in map below).

Manly Bor
JuniorAFEL

The result of this congestion is that only one car at a time can drive in one direction up any of
these streets.

This situation leads to heated exchanges and dangerous driving as people lose patience
whilst they wait, and as the traffic backs up. Cars then often speed along the narrow street
once they perceive an opportunity to move. This is increasingly dangerous and Council
officers need to be personally held accountable should any person or ayoung child,
heaven forbid, be seriously injured or killed.

Imagine magnifying this situation into the evening time when it is dark and light is very
limited, and visibility is greatly reduced. The risk of injury or death to young children either
visiting the area or the local families that live in the street is unacceptable and Council must
be held accountable for this risk. There is a very real reason why every other sporting field
has parking provided, and this reason is for safety in order to avoid this unacceptable risk to
life.

Visitors are also unable to park in the Harbord Bowling Club, situated nearby, because it is
used for Futsal each evening of the week, and for which the Bowling Club provides its own on
site adequate parking for. This is a similar situation to Weldon Oval which already has lights
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3)

4)

5)

6)

7)

but once again benefits from a dedicated carpark. This is a very different situation to Frank
Gray and Mike Pawley ovals.

One of the significant reasons that the Harbord Bowling Club's application for the Cambridge
Markets, located in the same location as Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals, was rejected
was because it;

a) failed to provide adequate parking, and
b) had an adverse impact on the amenity of the neighbourhood.

Both impacts are exactly the same for the proposed lights on Frank Gray and Mike Pawley
ovals and Council should once again have the application withdraw.

Local families mental health - as highlighted above, without any dedicated parking available
for sporting visitors there is literally no available car parking on Manuela, Bennett of Holloway
place for local families to have visitors when the sporting games or training occurs. This
means that local families will be unable to have other family members and friends visits in the
evenings as these visitors will be unable to park. The impact over time to local families will be
dramatic and irreversible once lights go in and any and all available parking is taken up. The
impact on the mental health of these families will be severe.

Flood evacuation. - Local residents are forced to raise the levels of their dwellings and have
instant evacuation plans in place as the oval and surrounding area is a severe flood risk. The
ovals in question are subject to the same flooding risk. The risk to personal safety is
immense for both those playing on the fields as well as the families fleeing for higher ground
which will all be occurring in the dark should this proposal proceed. In times of flooding, panic
and injury will result from too many people than is safe trying to exit Manuela and Holloway
place in the dark where such tiny exit points exist. This compounds the severe risk to
personal safety. Why add this risk to local families? Or visitors? Not to mention the high
voltage power lines being introduced below ground which could be extremely dangerous in
the event of flooding. No assurances can cover up this horrendous possibility.

Emergency Vehicles — The minimal width of Bennett street, Holloway Place and Manuela
Place is such that, as evidenced in the photos in point 2 above, only one civilian car, in one
direction at a time, is able to drive between the line of cars parked on both sides of the road.
It is very questionable whether in times of fire or life threatening injuries that the emergency
response vehicles would be able to access the homes of the local families.

Trees - there is a lovely grove of trees separating the oval at Freshwater Campus and Frank
Gray and Mike Pawley ovals. These trees provide a wonderful aesthetic as well as shade for
spectators. These trees have recently been started to be cut down by council. Why? Is
council acting on its plan for lights before it even approves its application? This is outrageous
behavior, treating local families with contempt.

Northern Beaches Campus parking has significantly and increasingly impacted the area. In
direct contravention of undertakings provided by Council during the original DA process
where it is stated that all student parking would occur in the car park fronting Harbord Road.
The reality is that every morning from 8.30am the local streets, including Bennett, Manuela,
Brighton and Holloway Place are increasingly congested with students parking in direct
contravention to Councils undertaking to local families. Clearly undertakings from Council
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8)

9)

hold very little weight or reliability and families cannot again be treated in such a manner
given the significance the impact these lights will pose.

The parking in Holloway Place is currently under significant pressure. Number 3 Holloway
Place has twelve residents with only three parking spots allocated which means the balance
of residents, which are over 55 year old, are forced to park on the street. This is increasingly
more difficult during the day due to Freshwater Campus student parking, however at night
they can currently achieve a spot within close proximity to their accommodation. This will all
change should the DA be approved.

This pressure on parking in Holloway Place has already led to stressful situations occurring
between local families whereby rangers are being called to book offending vehicles as the
struggle for parking spots increases.

In addition to this the bin collection for Holloway place occurs early Wednesday morning.
Therefore, on Tuesday evening the street’s residents place all their bins on the verge fronting
the North Western side of the street. If sporting visitors park until late in the evening in the
street the residents will not be able to put out their bins until after 9pm, at the earliest, which
is an unacceptable outcome and an excessive inconvenience on these local families.

These fields will not cope with constant use, as they need to recover. Council have recently
touted the use of synthetic fields to replace grass where excessive use is planned. This
would be an environmental travesty and hugely detract from the local amenity and enjoyment
of surrounding families and the existing users of the playing fields.

These synthetic fields breed significant bugs and viral strains (as demonstrated by a rugby
player almost losing his leg through an infection from one of these fields recently).

Also the additional heat generated from these synthetic fields will increase heat in the area
and contradict any global warming initiatives that council is seeking credit for introducing.

Council would have no choice but to install synthetic fields as the overuse would mean the
struggling fields would never recover. The Hockey club is also very concerned about the
continued overuse and damage of the fields being caused by the continued increase in usage
by the AFL club.

10) The continued growth of AFL needs a proper solution. The code has expanded rapidly in the

last 3-4 years taking a significant footprint across Frank Gray and Mike Pawley ovals from the
initial location of Weldon Oval. Many of these players come from areas well outside of the
local community and we would be pleased for the club to provide a list of all its members and
addresses so it can be discerned the level of impact of these changes to these people in
contrast to the local families.

The club boast more than 800 members which is a staggering number and well in excess of a
typical local club. Such a club should spread the load by having facilities in several locations
and suburbs which will also match where their players live.

Interestingly the members of the AFL Club were some of the most strident objectors to the
Cambridge Markets occurring on Sunday’s at the Harbord Bowling Club with their major
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concern being the lack of parking for their members on a Sunday morning to play AFL
because visitors to the markets would take up what little parking was available in the
surrounding streets. How ironic the Club is now supporting the move to increase parking in
these same streets.

11) Surely training can occur from after school till evening time and if additional time is required

numerous teams could be catered for on Weldon Oval where parking and lighting is provided.
All codes face this competition for space and have numerous teams sharing ovals. It appears
to be a selfish approach from Mr Varasdi who appears focused on growth as his only goal
without regard for the impact on the local families, noting Mr Varasdi lives in Dee Why.

As a possible compromise why not use the field on the corner of Harbord Road and Abbot
Road where lights are already installed, parking is available and there is minimal if any
impact on residents due to the site being across the road from Manly Selective School.

12) The local families have unfortunately witnessed the acoustic impost from the Futsal

operations at the Harbord Bowling Club. Council have previously advised that this activity
would finish at 9pm and noise would be minimized. Despite humerous approaches to council
noise regularly and loudly emanates from the Futsal Courts well past 10.30pm, including
cheering, yelling and whistles. Once again a situation whereby council has failed to live up to
the undertakings it provided to local families. Local families wish not to be fooled again. This
also raises a question on the approval granted for the Futsal usage and whether a proper
approval exists.

13) The Council amalgamations were put forward as providing significant benefits and savings

however the real impact appears to be that local communities have lost their voice. It appears
that the Curl Curl Ward Councilors have provided no assistance in standing up for the
affected families and in all honesty have really presided over a dereliction of their duties and
should be called to account for this.

The following petition is signed by local residents who seek a voice and are extremely determined to
stop this excessive and intrusive Development Application proceeding.

We will seek independent review and an investigation into Councils approach, as it appears Council
is unwilling to protect its constituents from the gross mismanagement of its assets.

Signed

Local Residents



42. Rebecca Alexander-Head - rebecca.alexander.head@gmail.com
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Jane Jeffes - jane.jeffes@waronslavery.org

44. Emily McGee - emsiemagee@gmail.com

45

Lucy Hammil - lucepullin@gmail.com

46. Pia O'Connor - pia@youngyogis.com.au

47.
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49,
50.
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22,
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54.
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58.
59.
60.
61.
62.
63.

David O'Connor - david.oconnor@tribebreweries.com.au
Julio Gruendling - juliogruenddling@gmail.com
Caterina Gruendling - catarinagruendling@gmail.com
Milly McManus - millymac_1@hotmail.com

Louise Poshoglian - loudixey@gmail.com

Carl Cincinnato - carlhere(@outlook.com

Jacqui Cincinnato - jaxeeanne(@gmail.com

Gordon Pettigrew - gpettigrew(@hotmail.com

Becky Honey - beckyhoneyl@hotmail.com

David Ap Geraint Ap Lorwerth - donk90(@gmail.com
Kate Hood - katevhood@gmail.com

Lucinda Liddle - lucindaliddle@gmail.com

Gemma Ap Geraint - gembutler(@gmail.com

Alex McDonald - alexi_mcdonald@yahoo.com.au
Simon Rowley Bates - srbx2@optusnet.com.au

Simon Mawhinney - smawhinney@gmail.com
Richard Cahalan - richardcahalan@jicloud.com

64. Nick McDonald - nick@thinkhuge.net

635.

Chris Garrod - chris_garrod@hotmail.com

66. Peter Turner - twlhotel2bigpond.net.au

67
638

. James Wish - james@cwesydney.com

Frank Minnici - fminnici@advantageline.com.au

= 069. James Mortimer - jamesmortimer2hotmail.com

A
b
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Floodlights on John Fisher Park

Letters of Objection from -

1. Elsie Hood - elsiebhood@icloud.com
2. Scott Hood - scottallanhood@gmail.com
3. Paul McFarlane - mrpmac70@gmail.com
4. Alexandria Mawhinney - alexandriahams@gmail.com
5. Clodagh Crowe - clodaghcrowe@hotmail.com
6. Andrina Grynberg - andrina@emanuel.org.au
7. Lydia Chitnis - lydiachitnis@hotmail.co.uk
8. Aurelie Furxer - perthuis.aurelie@gmail.com
= 9. Fiona Morgan - fiona.morgan@aaptj.net.au

= 10. Neville Golgerth - ngolgerth53@gmail.com

5
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21,
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i,
24,
25
26.

Leon Bonaccorsi - Ibonaccorsi@gmail.com
Kevin Dannenberg - kevd@bigpond.net.au
Allan Hill - pami.hill47@gmail.com

Robert Marker - bmarker@bigpond.net.au
Louise McFarlane - lou.macfarlane@gmail.com
Caroline Bailey - carolinebailey1702@gmail.com
Michael Cosentino - mjcozza@hotmail.com
Eleanore Cosentino - elleh@live.com.au

Paul Camphius - pcamp344@gmail.com
Woody Pettigrew - woodypettig@icloud.com
Joseph Pettigrew - jpettig@outlook.com

Toby Winston - tobywinston@gmail.com
Dylan Walsh - hepvettesteel2Zhotmail.com

Bec Walsh - becsnap@hotmail.com.

Julian Furzer - julianfurzer@yahoo.com.au
William Bryant - billbryant1935@gmail.com

27. Anita Butler - anitakumarbutler@hotmail.com

28.

Lenon Beryl - bandblenon2gmail.com

29. Alison Bentley - alli_bentley2yahoo.com.au

30.
31,
32

Cherie Lenon - clenon07@gmail.com
Tyson Wassermeyer, Lorraine & Brydie Delaney - ?
Christina Tyak - chrissy rolevink@hotmail.com

33. Julia Hargrave - juliahargrave4@gmail.com
34. Hayley Phillips - hayleylfoster@gmail.com

39,
36.

37.
o 38

39.
40.
41.

Annika Ramakrishnan - annikajturner@gmail.com
Michaele Somerville - michaelesomerville@gmail.com
Philip Amata - pjamata@gmail.com

Acacia Grant - acacia.grant@gmail.com

Helen Dransfeild - helsjd@gmail.com

Fiona Crowe - fiona.a.crowle@gmail.com

Michelle Shotland - mbshotland@gmail.com



